
ne might think that 

ñRound-Robinò is a 

spring bird that rises early 

enough to get all the 

worms.  

However, in this case, 

Round-Robin will be what 

weôll be doing for our Feb-

ruary monthly meeting. Ja-

mie Straw, VP Training, 

has arranged to have multi-

ple stations where an ex-

perienced turner will be 

demonstrating a particular 

aspect of turning. 

Chances are that there will be more in-

formation available than you will be able to 

watch. Therefore, Jamie suggests that you 

look over the list of presenters and choose 

what will be most useful to your needs. Plan 

ahead. 

On the agenda presenting their topic 

will beð 

¶ Jim Leary, Project design and wood se-

lection. Jim will help you consider differ-

ent options. If you have a challenging 

piece of wood, bring it and let Jim take a 

look at it. 

 

¶ Brad Stave, Thin 

walled hollow forms that 

will be pierced later. 

¶ Dan Ackerman, Fin-

ishing. 

¶ Jimmie Allen, Sharp-

ening using the Wolverine 

jig. 

¶ Valerie Henschel, 

Photographing your work. 

¶ John Elliott, Tool con-

trol. Directed more towards 

novice and beginner turn-

ers,  this will be the only ñhands-onò 

demo. Using various gouges and turn-

ing between centers, John will demon-

strate various techniques to help you 

with tool control to give the best turning 

results. 

 Join us this month and broaden         

your knowledge base. 
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George Kromka demonstrating use of a skew without fear in 

2016. 

John Elliott showing tool control. 

Jimmie Allen demonstrating at a saw-

dust session last year. 
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At the last meeting, I spoke about 

some of the benefits of joining the national 

AAW, our parent chapter.  One of the ad-

vantages is that you will receive notices 

regarding regional wood turning events.  

Two of those events are happening next 

month, in March are the Oregon symposi-

um March 17-19; and a one day session 

in Anacortes, WA, March 25.  (See page 4 

for links to the two events.)  I am going to 

the Oregon Symposium and Iôm aware of 

other club members that are attending al-

so.   These are excellent opportunities to 

gain valuable insight and knowledge for 

our craft.   

On a club note: 
 At the last meeting things seemed to 

flow smoothly.  I really appreciated the 
help at the end of the meeting putting the 
chairs away.  I also want to thank John 
Clauson for doing the Show and Tell as 
well as George Kromka for doing the Wood 
Auction; going forward Brad Stave will be 
our regular auctioneer.  
I appreciate the willingness of mem-

bers to step up and take care of necessary 
activities. If you are interested in helping 
on specific or general activities please 
speak up.   
We could use another person to help 

with the Sound system, and the snack bar.   
The operating budget for the year is 

dependent on the income from member-
ship dues and wood auctions, in addi-
tion to that, the snack bar is a donation- 
based activity, please remember to contrib-
ute to the Tip/Donation jar.   
To balance the budget we will still 

need approximately another $2,000 in ad-
dition to dues and auction moneys.  In the 
past that has come from raffles and auc-
tions of donated equipment that we refur-
bish and sell.  
If you become aware of any potential 

equipment that fits into this category 
please let a Board member know about it. 
I look forward to the February meeting. 

There will be several demonstrations going 
at the same time, which will give you an 
opportunity to rotate through them all.ðLL 

 
    hg 
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Whatôs with the Board? 

By Jeff Brody, OPCAAW Webmaster 

If you are the typical member of the 
Olympic Peninsula Woodturners, youôve 
got a lot going on in your life. You may turn 
for a living, but more likely turning is a hob-
by that takes your mind and your body to a 
place where you can escape from the 
pressures or worries of your other life.  
Your connection to the club may be 

limited. You pay your $30 dues once a 
year. You skim the newsletter when the 
new one is released each month, at the 
very least to find out what the program is 
for that monthôs meeting. You check out 
the club website on occasion to remind 
yourself of meeting dates. You plan to 
come to every meeting, but sometimes 
something else gets in the way, so you 
end up attending most, but not all. 
When you do make a meeting, you 

enjoy the opportunity to socialize with oth-
ers who share your interest in the craft. 
You check out the ñShow and Tellò table 
and decide to bid on a piece in the wood 
auction. You pick up a bottle of thick CA 
glue since youôre almost out in your shop. 
And you watch the featured speaker demo 
a project or technique that either reminds 
you of some of the basics of woodturning 
or inspires you to try to stretch your skills 
once youôre back in your shop. 
But youôd be a rare member if you 

ever give a second thought to how our 
meetings take place; how demonstrators 
are selected and secured; what was done 
to make sure you can see and hear our 
demonstrators; how your dues money is 
combined with the 

! ǇǊƻǳŘ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ hƭȅƳǇƛŎ tŜƴƛƴǎǳƭŀ 

²ƻƻŘǘǳǊƴŜǊǎ 
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Presidentôs Corner - 

By Larry Lemon, President 

Your 

snacks at 

the meet-

ings are 

not free of 

cost. 

Please  

remember 

to contrib-

ute to the 

Tip/

Donation 

jar. 

Continued on Pg 3 
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It has  
become ap-
parent that 
our bylaws, 
last  
reviewed  
in 2004, 
probably 
should be 
reviewed 
and updated 
again.  

proceeds of the wood auctions to actually 
operate the club; or what goes in to creat-
ing the newsletter you read or the website 
you check out. 
You donôt have to give a second 

thought because the club has a group of 
volunteer leaders who do.  
OPCAAW has an eight-member 

Board of Directors who concern them-
selves with operating and advancing the 
mission of the club. The board is made up 
of the following officers: President, VP for 
Training and Education, VP for Public Re-
lations, VP for Membership, Secretary, 
Treasurer, Sgt-at-Arms and Immediate 
Past President. The names of the volun-
teer members who hold those offices and 
their basic job duties are explained on our 
website at http://opcaaw.com/about/
opcaaw-officers/. 
The Board meets every month two 

weeks prior to the general membership 
meeting. Those monthly board meetings, 
which are listed on our calendar (http://
opcaaw.com/my-calendar/) are open to 
any member who wishes to attend. During 
those meetings, the board hears reports 
from each officer and then addresses busi-
ness items on the agenda. These may con-
cern the future direction of the club; new 
proposals for club activities; debriefs on 
recent demonstrations, sawdust sessions 
or club activities; equipment needs; ex-
penses and fundraisingé always expens-
es and fundraising. 
Board meetings last about two 

hours, but each board member typically 
spends significant other hours to prepare 
information for the board meeting and to 
perform their duties during the month or at 
the monthly membership meeting.  
The board is established, and the or-

ganization is operated, under the terms of 
the OPCAAW Bylaws, which govern what 
we do as an organization and a chapter of 
the American Association of Woodturners. 
You can see our bylaws on our website at 
http://www.opcaaw.com/InfoPages/
opcaawbylaws.pdf.  
The bylaws were last written, pre-

sented and approved in 2004.  
Those bylaws act as our clubôs consti-

tution, setting the basic operational rules of 
the organization and the makeup and role 
of the Board of Directors. Their content is 
deemed so important that any addition or 
revision to the bylaws requires an affirma-
tive vote by the entire membership of the 
club. 

Under our bylaws, the board has 
authority to create policy for the club. 
With the officer elections late last year, 
there are several new board members who 
have not served in that capacity. One need 
that has become apparent - to make sure 
that policies and procedures the Board 
and club follow are well documented. Any 
OPCAAW member, especially future board 
members, should be able to find written 
policies that explain officersô roles and re-
sponsibilities, that identify membership 
qualifications and duties, and that outline 
basic procedures needed to understand 
how the club operates. 
It has also become apparent that our 

bylaws, last reviewed in 2004, probably 
should be reviewed and updated again. 
You can expect that the board will be re-
viewing, revising and recommending bylaw 
changes to the membership starting in a 
few months. Because of the importance of 
our bylaws, the Board intends to review 
that document a couple of sections at a 
time and bring any proposed revisions to 
the membership for a vote as they are rec-
ommended by the Board.  
Club leadership wants the focus of the 

monthly meetings to be education, training 
and socializing as much as possible. To try 
to debate all the possible bylaws revisions 
at once would require an entire meeting 
focused solely on that topic. Therefore, 
board feels that addressing possible by-
laws revisions in small sections will allow 
for member engagement in the process 
without it becoming overwhelming. Sort of 
like eating an elephant. One bite at a time. 
As is often said, the Board is there to 

serve the membership. If you have any-
thing you wish to discuss with a Board 
member, just speak up. And youôre always 
invited to a Board meeting which IS like 
making sausage. 

So much text 
with no visuals 
makes for boring 
readingéé.. But 
how do you insert 
a photo of by-
laws? How about 
this? Making bet-
ter sausage? 

Jeff Brody has recently joined the OPW staff as its 

Webmaster. The President, Larry Lemon, asked Jeff 

to write his view of what the Board of Directors do 

and how it effects the operation of the club. 

http://opcaaw.com/about/opcaaw-officers/
http://opcaaw.com/about/opcaaw-officers/
http://opcaaw.com/my-calendar/
http://opcaaw.com/my-calendar/
http://www.opcaaw.com/InfoPages/opcaawbylaws.pdf
http://www.opcaaw.com/InfoPages/opcaawbylaws.pdf
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Winton classes being formed 
Molly Winton will be having two all day 

classes. One class is on Miniature Turning 

and one on Pyrography. Dates are still be-

ing worked out, but the classes would be 

sometime in the next couple of months 

and will be held in Edmonds, WA, which is 

Wintonôs home.  The costs for the classes 

are $100 each, plus materials and tools 

supplied by the student.                

    Ellen Winnie says, ñI have attended de-

mos by Molly and not only is she an amaz-

ing artist, she is a lot of fun.ò If you are not 

familiar with her work, here is a link to her 

webpage: http://www.turningmaven.com/, 

and you can find pictures of some of her 

work at: https://www.google.com/searchĠ. 

     There is one space available for the 

Miniature Turning Class and seven for the 

Pyrography. If you are interested or would 
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like a copy of the class description/

materials list, please contact Ellen Winnie 

at n7pyk@amsat.org .  

2016 

Feb 22ð Monthly Meeting-òRound-Robin DemonstrationsòðFirst of 2017 

Mar 17-19ð Oregon Wood Turning Symposium. Linn County Fairgrounds, Albany,  

  OR. See  ǿǿǿΦƻǊŜƎƻƴǿƻƻŘǘǳǊƴƛƴƎǎȅƳǇƻǎƛǳƳΦŎƻƳ   

Mar 25ð A day with Trent BoschðNWWW Anacortes, WA  
  http://www.nwwwt.org/BoschDemo.pdf 
 

Mar 29ð Monthly Meeting-Martha Collins with her exquisite laminated turnings 

Apr 26ð Monthly Meeting-Ralph Linbergðholding wood on the lathe 

Springð Two Molly Winton classes. Pyrography and Miniatures. Limited attendance. 

A Molly Winton creation 

Got something to sell? 
If you have a lathe or some other 

piece of equipment or tool that you would 

want to dispose of, you have 3 Options. 

¶ You can join the OPCAAW Facebook 

page and list it there. 

¶ You can give the information to your 

newsletter editor and have it presented 

with photos, space available. Send it to 

OPCAAW@gmail.com. 

¶ OR you could donate the item to the 

club. We would then refurbish it, if 

needed, and sell it or auction it as a 

fund raiser for the club. 

Snack Bar needs help 
Each month we all enjoy the refresh-

ments provided to us at the snack bar. 

However, we are in need to two things. 

We need for you to not consider the 

snacks as a gift and ask you to donate an 

appropriate amount to help defray the 

costs of providing you with refreshments. 

We also need someone to volunteer 

to staff the snack bar and monitor its activ-

ities. 

Please see George Otterson, if you 

would like to volunteer. Donôt know him? 

See any of the Board members and theyôll 

point him out. 

The big-

gest lie I 

tell myself 

isð 

"I don't 

need to 

write that 

down, I'll 

remember 

it."  

http://www.turningmaven.com/
mailto:n7pyk@amsat.org
http://www.oregonwoodturningsymposium.com/
http://www.nwwwt.org/BoschDemo.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/groups/opcaaw/?fref=nf
mailto:OPCAAW@gmail.com



